MINUTES OF THE BMBS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 1st MARCH 2017


1) APOLOGIES
Received from: Brian Bennett, Brian Hartley, Pete Bolton, Bill Bolton, Geoff Figgett, Tony Ingle, Jim Beskow, George Roberts, Dave Allen, Arthur Pickering, Geoff Cundhill, David Harkins.
2) MINUTESOF THE PREVIOUS YEAR’S MEETING

The minutes of the 2016 AGM were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

3) TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer gave a full report on the year’s finances indicating that the society is still in a healthy state. 
Copies of the accounts were circulated to the members in attendance.

NB. A copy of the accounts is available for any member to see on contacting the Treasurer.
Rob Daniel asked why there were two listings of web site incomes, in which the Treasurer replied it’s easier for him to understand and it’s how he receives it through the year but this will be amended for next year. Ian Phillips pointed out that web donations are still received through the web site.
4) SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR

After due consideration of the financial state of the society, the committee decided that there would be no reason to change subscriptions for 2017/18 and would remain the same at £45. Chris Hobbs asked how long have the subs been frozen and it appears this is the fourth to fifth year of subscriptions being frozen.
5) COMMITTEE’S REPORT ON ALL INCIDENTS

Nothing to report.

6) CONSTITUTIONAL PROPOSALS SUBMITTED BY MEMBERS

There were no proposals submitted.

7) TO CONSIDER MEMBERSHIPS FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR

Nothing to report.

8) HONORARY MEMBERSHIPS FOR 2016/17

The committee will be offering 50% discount to Paul Davies, George Roberts. The following members receive 100% discount for their hard work during the year, David Markham, Geoff Figgett, David Shimmin, Tony Gates and Anthony Smith.
There were no objections to this from members present.

At this point the serving officers of Chairman, Treasurer, Secretary, membership Secretary, accounts overseer and committee member stood down.

9) ELECTION OF OFFICERS TO SERVE FOR 2017/18
The following officers were duly elected to serve for 2017/18
	POSITION
	PROPOSER
	SECONDER

	CHAIRMAN
Ken Thorpe
	Steve Booth
	Norman Bunford

	TREASURER 
Ian Yates
	Ken Thorpe
	Gordon Bassett

	SECRETARY 
Simon Booth
	Brian Bennett
	Chris Hobbs

	MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY Roger Monks
	Ian Phillips
	John Foster

	EVENTS OFFICER 

Ian Phillips
	Ian Yates
	Alf Lee

	COMMITTEE MEMBER Brian Bennett
	Simon Booth
	Alf Lee

	ACCOUNTS OVERSEER David Shimmin
	John Foster
	Alf Lee

	SCALE CAPTAIN 

Steve Booth
	Paul Beardshaw
	Ken Thorpe

	


10) PRESIDENT’S CLOSING REMARKS

Where on earth have the last five years gone?
Whilst wondering what I was going to say to you in this my last ever Presidents Closing Words, I decided to have a look at the club data-base which I use when I send out the updates for the FOR SALE page. I was actually quite surprised when I counted up the number of NEW members who joined us in 2016, 8 New Juniors, 39 Senior Members, but on the other-hand 25 people did not renew their membership.

Talking about the FOR SALE page, I have been keeping an eye on the number of “Hits” on the site. We seem to be quite busy with an average of between 8 and 9 hundred per week sometimes more.

The latest addition to our facilities is of course the “Truck Section” which was organized by a small group of very keen people, quite a few of our model boat members have also joined in, with a number of very nice models seen going round the track. If you look at your Club Calendar, which you will receive when you renew your membership, you will see that this section will combine with the NADS LADS Fast Electric enthusiasts on the same day, with the first one taking place on the 19th March.

Prior to this on the 5th March, we should have been hosting the sixth round of the IOM Yacht Racing Winter Series; this event has now been cancelled due to the lack of entries. Some of you may have seen the email sent out by our Events and Publicity Officer Ian Phillips, there was also a statement posted on Social Media, and I quote “This is unfortunate but with only one skipper being willing to travel from away to compete, the event is simply not viable. Particularly galling seeing as we have just spent a shed load of money having the trees ‘topped’ to improve wind flow!”

Finally, many thanks to all members who have helped in any way to keep BMBS on an even keel throughout the year, your help is much appreciated, take care and enjoy your hobby.   
Ken Thorpe







Simon Booth

(Chairman)







(Secretary)

